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Alabaster giving is the overflow of hearts 

filled with gratitude to God for the 

wonderful gift of His Son 

Alabaster is the international building fund 

of the Church of the Nazarene. 

For years, small cardboard containers about the size 
of animal crackers boxes with the word "Alabaster" 
printed on them have been sitting in Nazarene 
homes. There, they have served as collection 
containers for millions of dollars for world 
evangelism. 

The Alabaster box idea began during Elizabeth 
Vennum's dozen years of service on the Nazarene 
Missions International Global Council. In the late 
1940's, the Church of the Nazarene was 
experiencing a crunch in mission funding.  

At the 1949 General NMI Council meeting, Elizabeth 
was asked to come up with a promotional idea that 
could raise funding for land purchases and building 
construction needs in Nazarene mission areas. As 
she rode the train home to Florida from that council 
meeting in Kansas City, Vennum said the Lord gave 
her the details for the Alabaster offering. "And the 
rest is now history," said Nina Gunter, former general 
NMI director. 

. Alabaster: International building fund offering (snu.edu) 
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Alabaster Resources 
Alabaster resources are available in English, French, 

Korean, Portuguese, and Spanish. (see 

nazarenemssions.org) 

 

Pray for people who will be touched by your 

Alabaster offering gift. Pray for those who will work or 

live in the building. Pray for the people who receive 

spiritual or medical help there. Pray for the students 

receiving an education in that school. 

 

Teach your children and youth about the Alabaster 

offering. Encourage them to participate. 

 

Do not allow your congregation to miss the blessings 

of Alabaster giving. Even if your church uses Faith 

Promise to enable people to participate in the various 

missions offerings, use the months of September and 

February to remind the congregation of how it is 

involved in construction projects around the world. 

One hundred percent of the Alabaster offering 

received goes to the Alabaster projects. 

 

For a church to achieve Mission Priority One status, 

an Alabaster offering must be received and sent in to 

the Global Treasurer. 
 

 

Babies Born Each Day 
The United Nations estimates that 385,000 babies 

are born each day.  That is 140 million new people 

each year who need to know that Jesus loves them.  
 

 

Distractions 
Sometimes churches can get stuck when distractions 

cause them to take their eyes off of the 

mission.  Thank you for being great NMI leaders who 

help churches to remain focused on the NMI mission, 

even during chaotic times like a global pandemic. 
 

 

J



A month of Alabaster giving:  How much money should you be putting in your Alabaster box? 

Try these amounts. 

Days of month 

Amount to give 
Reasons to give 

Amounts are in U.S. dollars and cents 

_______ 1 5¢ for each bottle/can of pop in your home 

_______ 2 25¢ for each clock you own 

_______ 3 One dollar for each car/truck you own 

_______ 4 60¢ for each type of cereal in your cabinets 

_______ 5 75¢ for each type of cologne or perfume on your dresser 

_______ 6 15¢ for each pet you own and an additional 25¢ if the pets are large 

_______ 7 50¢ per hour of television your family watched today 

_______ 8 35¢ for each time you ate out last week 

_______ 10 45¢ for each piece of jewelry you own 

_______ 11 20¢ for each game you own 

_______ 12 55¢ for each house plant you have 

_______ 13 25¢ for each radio you own 

_______ 14 50¢ for each trip you made to a store of any kind this week 

_______ 15 40¢ for each type of shampoo you have in your house 

_______ 16 50¢ for each drink you took today of something other than water 

_______ 17 10¢ for each telephone call you made or received today 

_______ 18 80¢ for each hobby represented in your family 

_______ 19 15¢ for each tie or scarf you own 

_______ 20 25¢ for each power tool or labor-saving device you own 

_______ 21 15¢ for each picture/painting on your home/office walls 

_______ 22 14¢ for each mile you drive to church 

_______ 23 5¢ for each book you own 

_______ 24 95¢ for each sports team you keep track of 

_______ 25 35¢ for each musical instrument in your house 

_______ 26 20¢ for each computer game you have or internet bookmark you use regularly 

_______ 27 25¢ for each snack item purchased this week 

_______ 28 5¢ for each hour of recorded music you listen to each week 

_______ 29 25¢ for each type of flower, tree, or shrub in your yard 

_______ 30 75¢ for each entertainment-related activity you did this week 

_______ 31 50¢ for each hour you spent online this week              Alabaster: International building fund offering (snu.edu) 

 
  

http://home.snu.edu/~hculbert/alabaste.htm


The Huon Gulf Church of the Nazarene was a recipient 

of Alabaster funds in the past. 

UPDATE: Huon Gulf Church of the Nazarene borders 

the Bumbu River on the north coast of Papua New 

Guinea. On the same property is a Nazarene school 

associated with the church, Lae Christian Academy. 

This school hosts hundreds of international students 

each year. 

In recent years, the Bumbu River has continued to 

flood causing erosion to its banks and placing the 

church and school buildings in danger progressively 

over a 25 year period. Engineers consulting the church have produced a solution that the church 

is now trying to implement.  

 

Your gift to this project will provide repairs and renovation for the foundation of the church 

properties along the Bumbu river so that the ministries of the church and school may continue to 

thrive for many years to come.  

MSP: HUON GULF CHURCH REPAIR AND RENOVATION 
GIVING CODE: 133615 

REGION: Asia-Pacific 

AREA: Asia-Pacific 

COST (USD$): 10,000 

 

IS YOUR CHURCH LOOKING FOR A PROJECT TO SUPPORT? 

Check out the page:  Global Missions Project Listing | Church of the Nazarene    You will find 

projects listed from all 6 world regions of the Church of the Nazarene.  

Some examples are: 

¶ Living Water Project in Africa 

¶ Leadership Development in Cambodia 

¶ Central Europe Field Education Fund 

¶ School Supplies for Haiti 

¶ Projecto Povos in Brazil 

¶ Kids Reaching Kids in USA/Canada Region 

 

Is God speaking to your heart?  Are you stepping out in faith and answering the call? 

Jesus said, ñFeed my sheepò (John 21:17)

https://nazarene.org/global-missions-project-listing


Your Alabaster Funds Make a Difference! 

 

 From Kevin and Jeni Campbell-White, Missionaries in South East Asia 

 

It has been a long time coming, but the Cambodia District is finally the proud owners of their first 

piece of property - something that makes us official and permanent in the eyes of the government 

(even though the Church has been there for over a decade!). This is an exciting and important step 

for the Church of the Nazarene in Cambodia and we are amazed at God's provision. 

 

A little back story... 

 

Last year when we renewed our church registration the government informed us that we would have 

to buy property and build a permanent facility or they would not renew our registration in 2022.  The 

process of purchasing land and building can easily take a year or more and is very complicated as 

the laws are constantly changing and, depending on who you are working with, "extra fees" can be 

added. 

 

We immediately began the process of finding a suitable piece of property, only to find that property 

and building in Cambodia is VERY expensive.  We really felt that we needed to be in the city, close to 

the airport, and in a growing, good neighborhood... something we realized would likely cost over 

$200,000 for even the smallest, most run down building.  And to buy property and build was even 

more! 

 

We looked far outside of the city to stay within our budget and our local leadership sent me lots of 

pictures and possibilities, and prayed a lot, but nothing seemed right and our time got shorter and 

shorter. 

 

But last week God lead one of our local leaders to a small piece of property 2 km from the airport, in a 

great neighborhood where he actually had friends, and very close to the new super highway they are 

building... all things that will cause the property to rapidly appreciate in value (likely even doubling its 

value by this time next year!). This piece of property was offered at $123,000, almost half the price of 

the lots beside it.  We negotiated a sales price of $115,000 and last week paid a deposit to secure 

this amazing land that God provided for us! 

 

We're continuing to jump through the many hoops, draw up the MANY documents, and make plans to 

begin with a small building as part of a master plan for this future site of our headquarters in 

Cambodia. Your prayers are much appreciated as we continue to navigate this project! 

 

If you've ever wondered what happens to the Alabaster Funds you send in, this is one thing they are 

used for... and it makes a world of difference to the Church here! We are so thankful for those who 

have faithfully given in order to make this possible for the Church in Cambodia! 

 

Blog ς The Campbell-Whites 

https://campbell-white.com/blog/


USA/Canada Work & Witness Conference 

Greetings from the Global NMI Office, 

 

We would like to extend another invitation to this fallôs virtual 

USA/Canada Work & Witness Conference, 

September 29 ï October 2 

There will be breakout session to engage with leaders from Nazarene Compassionate Ministries, 

Nazarene Youth International, Work & Witness, Global Missions, Jesus Film Harvest Partners, and 

other ministries.  

All are welcome to come engage, learn and connect with missionaries and ministry leaders from 

around the world, including over 60 W & W site coordinators!  

To find out more from our Global Work & Witness coordinator, Stephen Sickel, click 

here<https://nazarene.org/who-we-are/organization/ministries/global-missions/get-involved/gm-work-

and-witness/events>.  

This event is free with no cost to attend. You can register 

today<https://t.e2ma.net/click/gyk8te/ocda46h/8v5cfz> for the conference!  

Click here<https://t.e2ma.net/click/gyk8te/ocda46h/oo6cfz> to download the flyer.  

Please contact the Work and Witness Office with any questions at 

nazww@nazarene.org<mailto:nazww@nazarene.org>. All are invited! 

 

      Blessings,  Erin Knocke 

      Leadership Development Coordinator 

      Nazarene Missions International 

 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Alabaster Giving 
Over US $2.4 million were donated to Alabaster last year, a decrease of only 4.78% in 

the midst of a global pandemic, compared to 2019.  Thank you for giving.  

 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

  

Did You Know? 
In 2020, over 78,000 Nazarenes gathered to worship each week in Haiti. 

https://nazarene.org/who-we-are/organization/ministries/global-missions/get-involved/gm-work-and-witness/events
https://nazarene.org/who-we-are/organization/ministries/global-missions/get-involved/gm-work-and-witness/events
https://t.e2ma.net/click/gyk8te/ocda46h/8v5cfz
https://t.e2ma.net/click/gyk8te/ocda46h/oo6cfz
mailto:nazww@nazarene.org


FUTURE MISSIONARIES --  OUR  CHILDREN LEARNING ABOUT AFRICA 

 At  SUNNYSIDE 

             

 

                    

Every child has their own scrapbook they ŜƴǘŜǊ ƴŜǿ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ  Lƴ Wǳƭȅ ǘƘŜȅ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ !ŦǊƛŎŀΩǎ 

ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŘƛŀƳƻƴŘǎΣ ǎǳƎŀǊΣ ǎŀƭǘΣ ǎƛƭǾŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘǊƻǇƛŎŀƭ ŦǊǳƛǘΦ  CƻǊ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ōŀƴŀƴŀǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ !ŦǊƛŎŀΩǎ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎΦ  

hǳǊ tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ ǿƛŦŜΣ ¢Ǌƛƴŀ IŀƴƴŜǊΣ ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƛȄ Ŝxciting Missionary books for Children to enjoy this year.  It 

promises to be a great year for Children and Missions! 

~Barb Clapp 

 

  

 



UPDATE FROM OUR LINKS MISSIONARY, DR. HUGH FRIBERG  
 

As sent to our District Links Coordinator, Lily Moore 
 
Dear Lily 
 
I trust that this note will reach you in time for your monthly deadline. Iôve had a week of not feeling 
well after a bone marrow biopsy, followed by a busy weekend with all of our kids and their families 
here at our home in Nampa, so Iôve been rather distracted. However, we want to participate in your 
LINKS prayer initiative. 
 
A few items: 

¶ Like all of you weôve been concerned with the situations in various parts of the world. Nampa 
First Churchôs partnership initiatives with Cuba and SE Asia, as well as a recently-returned 
PNG volunteer, the Republic of South Africa college principal and her husband from our 
congregation, and our own history in Southern Africa, puts us in closer-than usual contact with 
places and people involved in political and humanitarian crises. We will continue in prayer with 
you for these huge prayer needs. 

¶ Evelyn and I continue with some physical challenges, and would appreciate your prayer for 
these issues: Evelynôs thyroid, osteoporosis and silent reflux concerns, as well as my ongoing 
struggles with autoimmune hemolytic anemia. These so easily distract us from ministry 
opportunities. 

¶ As our children make decisions regarding schooling for their children (along with masking, 
injections and distancing issues), everyone feels uncertain and anxious. Just as you and your 
families. Letôs all continue in prayer regarding these sharply divisive issues. Satan seems to be 
doing a ñgood jobò keeping us distracted from our mission in our communities and the whole 
world! 

¶ Nampa First Church has once again opened the Celebrate Recovery ministry Tuesday 
evening meal plan, and weôre grateful Evelyn can continue to participate on the meal team. Iôm 
hoping to go to either Cuba (West district) or SE Asia next year on a Work & Witness team. Iôm 
hoping to participate, but still need to feel stronger than I do presently, and if the global 
pandemic allows. Please pray with us for the Lordôs direction. 

¶ At the beginning of a school year approaches, we pray the Lordôs guidance to NNU regarding 
safety protocols where there is much uncertainty as the Delta variant rises in strength. How to 
be wise to protect the college and the wider community without harsh mandates certainly calls 
for Godly wisdom. 

   Thank you again for including us in this prayer challenge! 
   Hugh and Evelyn 

Please be in prayer for our Links Missionaries   

Dr. Hughlon Friberg and his wife Evelyn.  



  



Is Dr. Kwon coming to your church? 

It is not too early to start planning for his visit.  Put it on your church calendar.. ask people to Save The Date. 

{Ŝǘ ŀ ŘŜǇǳǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ ƎƻŀƭΣ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŦǳƭŦƛƭƭƛƴƎ ƛǘΦΦ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƳƛƴǳǘŜΦ 

Plan an event. Make it a special time.  

bƻǘƘƛƴƎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŦƻǊ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ŜƴŎƻǳƴǘŜǊǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΦ tǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŀǊȅΩǎ ǾƛǎƛǘΣ 

encourage your church or district to pray specifically for the missionary, the country where he or she serves, the people 

with whom he or she serves, and your time together.  

Missionaries are expected to keep up with field responsibilities while away from the field; set up accommodations 

where they can relax, prepare for your event and keep up with their other responsibilities. Accommodations τ which 

need to include Wi-Fi access τ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŀ ƘƻǘŜƭΣ !ƛǊōƴōΣ ƻǊ ŀ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀƴǘΩǎ ƘƻƳŜΦ 

There are many ways that you can support missionaries in their ministry. In order to provide space for those in 

attendance to respond to the Holy Spirit and participate in this movement of God, always receive an offering at the end 

of the service or gatheriƴƎ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŀǊȅ ǎƘŀǊŜǎΦ 5ƛǎŎǳǎǎ ƛƴ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŀǊȅΩǎ 

ministry.  

There are several ways to support your missionary financially.  

1. World Evangelism giving is the foundation of Nazarene Missions. When you give to World Evangelism, you are helping 

sustain missions by developing missionaries, providing support structures, and enabling innovative ministries. The work 

of Nazarene Missions would not be possible without your gifts to World Evangelism.  

2. Deputation funds can be designated for the ministry of a specific missionary. However, in order for deputation gifts to 

be tax deductible for the donor, the Church of the Nazarene will maintain sufficient discretion and control over such 

gifts.  

aŀƪŜ ŎƘŜŎƪǎ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ άDƭƻōŀƭ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎέ ǿƛǘƘ άώaƛǎǎƛƻƴŀǊȅ bŀƳŜόǎύϐ 5ŜǇǳǘŀǘƛƻƴέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳƻ ƭƛƴŜΦ  

Mail it to  P.O. Box 843116  
  Kansas City, MO 64184-3116.  
 
Do not make checks payable to your missionary; such gifts run contrary to IRS guidelines.  

Online using Funding ǘƘŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ ¦ǎŜ ǘƘŜ CǳƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦŦǳƴŘƛƴƎǘƘŜƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦƻǊƎ bƻǘŜ άώaƛǎǎƛƻƴŀǊȅ 

bŀƳŜϐΩǎ 5ŜǇǳǘŀǘƛƻƴέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳƻ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƎƛŦǘΦ  

Online using the missionary profile. Use the missionary profile site: www.nazarene.org/missionary-profiles Select the 

missionary and click on give.  

Note: If you give a missionary cash or a personal check offering, it is taxable income for a missionary, and you will need 

to provide a US 1099 tax form to assist the missionary in completing his or her taxes 

 

PRAY   PLAN   PREPARE   PARTICIPATE   



Help Fill this Virtual 40 Foot 

Container with Crisis Care Kits 

Kalispell has contributed 

 4 boxes  

Wheatland has sent 2 boxes 

1194 needed  

Let us know when you  
send your kits to Hands of Hope. 

 
How to Fill a Crisis Care Kit 

Put into a 2 gallon or 2.5 gallon clear zip lock bag: 
ω м ƳŜŘƛǳƳ-size bottle of shampoo (12-18 oz.), please tape flip-tops closed  
ω н ōŀǊǎ ƻŦ ǎƻŀǇ όōŀǘƘ-size or larger) 
 ω м ƳŜŘƛǳƳ ǘƻƻǘƘǇŀǎǘŜ όпΦл-6.4 oz.) 
 ω о ǘƻƻǘƘōǊǳǎƘŜǎ όƛƴ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ǇŀŎƪŀƎƛƴƎύ  
ω м ōƻx of Band-Aids (30 or more)  
ω м ŦƛƴƎŜǊƴŀƛƭ ŎƭƛǇǇŜǊ  
ω м ǎǘǳǊŘȅ ƘŀƛǊ ŎƻƳō  
ω н ƘŀƴŘ ǘƻǿŜƭǎ  
ω п ǇƻŎƪŜǘ-size packages of facial tissue  
ω м .ŜŀƴƛŜ .ŀōȅ-size stuffed toy 
Do not add any other items or information about your church. Use only the sizes mentioned above. 

HOW TO PACK A BOX OF CRISIS CARE KITS: 

Cut the heavy brown paper (usually found in the banana box) in half and place inside the bottom of the box. Tape the 

other half over the hole in the lid. (Plain cardboard may be used in the same way if your banana boxes are missing the 

paper.) 

 

Fill each box with six (6) CCKsðno more, no less.  Do not insert money or literature (including anything with the churchôs 

name on it, notes, etc.) in the CCKs or banana boxes. Using strong packing tape, cover all holes in the top and the bottom 

of the box. Then tape the box securely shut. Please leave box handles open; this makes it easier to load and unload. 

 

Do not wrap banana boxes in brown paper or contact paper or put filled banana boxes inside another box. 

   

THANK YOU FOR YOUR 

GENEROSITY AND 

COMMITTMENT  



Upcoming Events  2021  

 

September Monthly Emphasis - Alabaster 

September 1 Mission Moments newsletter is sent out by email 

September 3 {5aL ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ wŜǘǊŜŀǘ ŀǘ !ōōŀΩǎ IŀǾŜƴ 

September 6 Labor Day 

September 19 Freedom Sunday 

September 29 (to October 2) Virtual Work & Witness Conference 

September 30 Deadline for articles for October Mission Moments 

 

October  Monthly Emphasis ς Mission Priority One 

October 1 Mission Moments newsletter is sent out by email 

October 11 Columbus Day (USA) Thanksgiving Day (Canada) 

October 31 Deadline for articles for November Mission Moments 

 

November Monthly Emphasis - Thank Offering, Special Prayer   

   Emphasis: International Day of Prayer 

November 11 Veterans Day 

November 25 Thanksgiving Day (USA) 

November 30 Deadline for articles for December Mission Moments 

 


